
annual report
2013

Celebrating
Healthcare Heroes



PAGE 14

One of my warmest memories of 2013 was at the Cape Breton Cares Radiothon. Three teenage 

girls—Samantha, Rosie and Andrea—came into the Radiothon with a $1,464 donation. To raise these funds, 

they spent their summer vacation making and selling crafts. I was in awe over their drive and passion for 

giving back to our community. I’ve never felt so proud and grateful to be a Cape Bretoner.

 

When I am asked what makes the Regional Hospital Foundation different, I think of this memory, and the 

answer is simple: you, our donors. Thanks to you, this year, we will fund more than $2,300,000 in needs for 

the Regional Hospital. 

You help us fund priority equipment, facility upgrades and programs. You also help us go the extra mile, 

providing financial assistance to families who rely on the Pediatrics TLC Fund and the Cancer Patient Care 

Fund to cover medical-related expenses. Ultimately, you help Cape Bretoners get world-class healthcare at 

home. 

Thank you for trusting us with your hard-earned dollars. And thank you for taking care of your fellow Cape 

Bretoners.

Dwight Rudderham

Chair, Cape Breton Regional Hospital Foundation Board of Directors

 

My grandmother was a patient in the Renal Dialysis Unit at the Cape Breton 

Regional Hospital for more than three years.  During that time, my family was 

surrounded by many healthcare heroes—doctors, nurses and staff who 

ensured she received great care.

She was a strong, caring person, who was a provider for our family, always 

ensuring those around her had what they needed.  These same qualities apply 

to all of you, our donors.  By donating to the Cape Breton Regional Hospital 

Foundation, you are a healthcare hero. With every gift you make, you ensure 

families in Cape Breton continue to get the care they need close to home.  

Our healthcare system is complex. The needs are ongoing and often very 

costly. Thank you for understanding this and for continuing to give generously 

to help meet these growing needs. 

Through this report, we will introduce you to some of the healthcare heroes 

we spent time with in 2013. Just like you, these heroes are doing their part to 

improve care for all Cape Bretoners.

From my family to yours, thank you for being a healthcare hero!

Brad Jacobs

CEO, Cape Breton Regional Hospital Foundation

 A Message to You,

Our Healthcare Heroes
Thank You For Being a

Healthcare Hero 
2013 Volunteer 
Board of Directors

Dwight Rudderham, Chair

Patricia MacNeil,   

     Vice-Chair

Jim R. Gogan, Vice-Chair

Marlene Usher, Treasurer

Glen Brann, Secretary

Dr. Jacquelyn Thayer-Scott,                            

     Past Chair

Michele Bianchini

Ron Crawley

Dr. John Gainer

David Huntington

Dr. Elwood MacMullin

Mary Lou O’Neill

Alan Peddle

Robert Redshaw

Evelyn Schaller

George Unsworth

Dr. Horacio Yepes

CEO, Brad Jacobs and Board Chair, Dwight Rudderham accept $1,500 gift from the Louisa Street Teens at Radiothon 2013 CEO, Brad Jacobs announces $607,823.96 total at the 2013 Cape Breton Cares Radiothon
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        Your Donations at Work & 
   Our 2013 Financial Results

        $2.3 Million
  in equipment, facility upgrades, and patient

             care initiatives. 

In 2013, you helped fund more than 



2013 Commitments: 

Pediatrics                                                  $         115,000.00
Operating Room                                                          502,000.00
Labour and Delivery/NICU                    247,971.99
Harriss Emergency Department                             20,000.00
Palliative Care                                      19,896.00
Diagnostic Imaging                                   361,070.01
Cancer Centre                               87,804.00
Renal Dialysis                             12,937.00
Total Commitments                                                            $        1,366,679.00

2013 Disbursements: 

Cancer Care                                                $       191,506.74
Pediatrics                                                34,635.61
Patient Comfort and Care                           39,799.40
Renal Dialysis                                                         34,065.20
Labour and Delivery/NICU                           247,051.00
Palliative Care                                         10,997.59
Mental Health and Addiction Services            22,100.94
Diagnostic Imaging                                     15,539.93
Critical Care                                                     81,648.54
Operating Room                             353,506.25

Total Disbursements                                                           $     1,030,851.20
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According to Canada Revenue Agency, the industry 
fundraising expense ratio standard is 35% of total 
fundraising revenue.

In 2013, the CBRHF raised $3,402,254 to fund priority 
equipment, facility upgrades and patient care at the 
Cape Breton Regional Hospital.  

CAPE BRETON REGIONAL HOSPITAL FOUNDATION 
Financial Highlights
Year Ended December 31st, 2013

Annual campaign1                                                                                                                                          033,359       $                       

Planned giving                                                                                                                                                   23,182

Major gifts                                                                                                                                                            980,043

Capital campaign2                                                                                                              276,766

Business operations, net3                                                                                                                         116,145

Other                                    50,798

Interest and gain on investments                                                                                                                                            1,001,990

REVENUE

   Direct expenses                                                                                                                                         287,832

Total net fundraising                                                                                                                                         3,114,422

DISBURSEMENTS

  Administration                                                                                                                                         389,972

   Distributed to Cape Breton District Health Authority4                                                                                                                                                            1,030,851

Excess of revenue over disbursements                                                                                                                                    $     1,693,599

1. This includes Annual Campaign and Special Events, net.

2. Does not include outstanding payments on multi-year pledges.

3. This includes an administration fee collected from parking operations.

4. This excludes parking revenue transferred to the Cape Breton District Health Authority.

Total revenue                                                                                                                                         3,402,254
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The sun dances on the right side of seventeen year old Autumn MacDonald’s face as she reflects on 

the shadows of her past. “I always felt like people were looking at me,” she explains about her 

struggle with social anxiety. “I would hide under the covers, not wanting to get out of bed. I would 

hide beneath the safety of my hoodie so nobody would know the truth.”

Moving from town to town when she was younger, Autumn never truly set roots anywhere long 

enough to develop lasting friendships. For years, anger and anxiety lived inside of Autumn. “I 

couldn’t understand why I was so mad. I loved sports, drama and music, but I could never put myself 

out there to participate,” her voice turns to a tone of regret.

Autumn’s grade nine teacher sent her to the principal’s office for not taking her hood down in class. 

It was then that her principal recognized the struggle. Autumn was set up with an outreach worker 

through Mental Health and Addiction Services. “Had I known the impact that my outreach worker, 

Deena, was going to have on my life that day, I would have never believed it. She has supported me 

every step of the way.” 

Autumn was diagnosed with anxiety, obsessive compulsive disorder and depression. “I was 

terrified. I worried what people would think about me at school now that my issues had a name,” she 

remembers, “but somehow, I felt better knowing why I was upset all the time.” 

Deena Corbett, Autumn’s outreach worker recognized signs of alcohol and drug abuse and 

encouraged Autumn to take part in a program called CaperBase which is targeted toward at risk 

youth. It is both an online and group focused project that gives teens a safe place to turn. Through 

their “Free2BU” program, Autumn says, “I finally was able to be myself; at CaperBase activities I 

took my hood down.”

Creating friendships and learning that she wasn’t alone in her feelings, Autumn excelled in her 

activities. More like a family, CaperBase is a warm environment where teens learn to deal with their 

feelings, addictions and mental health.  Autumn admits she is a different person than she used to be.

With the sun now brightly in her eyes, Autumn laughs, “I’m happy now. I can get along with anyone. I 

enjoy going out now and I am confident in doing so. Now when people stare, I don’t turn away. I 

think to myself, go ahead and look at me if you want to.”

Thanks to donors like you, young Cape Bretoners like 
Autumn MacDonald will get the support they need through 
Mental Health and Addiction Services.Autumn MacDonald

Healthcare Hero

 a

Bright
 Light
                    on

  Mental
  Health
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Seven years ago, a group of volunteers from Chéticamp started fundraising to help cancer patients. To 
date, they have raised more than $125,000 for the Cancer Patient Care Fund. Here is their story:

A dear friend of mine almost had to stop cancer treatment because she couldn’t afford her medication.
She had breast cancer and needed to take a medication prior to her chemotherapy sessions. The 
medication cost more than $250, it wasn’t covered by insurance and she couldn’t afford this ongoing 
cost.
 
She gracefully accepted her fate, but I knew this was wrong and that there had to be another option. 

After many phone calls to different organizations, I became more and more frustrated—there didn’t 
seem to be anyone that could help her.  That is when a doctor directed us to Tom MacNeil, a Medical 
Social Worker at the Cape Breton Cancer Centre. He is responsible for the Cancer Patient Care Fund. 

At that moment, everything became possible. Without hesitation, Tom agreed to pay for the 
prescriptions through the Cancer Patient Care Fund. 

This is how the Chéticamp Cancer Patient Walk was started. 

Remembering those from our community who have fought cancer, some of who have lost their battle, 
keeps us going. We do this walk for them and for all Cape Bretoners who may need the fund. 

2014 will mark our seventh anniversary. We are so proud of what we have accomplished and would love 
for more communities to be part of this incredible day.  For more information, visit 
http://cheticampwalk.kintera.org.
          
Lyne Larade
Chéticamp Walk Organizer 

Healthcare Heroes:
Chéticamp Walk Organizers

The Cancer Patient Care Fund gave this amazing lady another 4 
years with her family, friends and community. I remember being with 

her at the hospital during her last weeks of life. As she was lying in 
her bed, her head proudly bald, her mouth dry from chemo, hanging 
onto life by a thread, I made myself a promise that someday I would 

raise money for this wonderful fund. 

The Cancer Patient Care Fund is 100% donor funded

This Fund provides financial assistance to Cape Bretoners for
cancer-related expenses

Each month, 15 to 30 Cape Bretoners rely on the Fund for support

In 2013, more than $83,000 was disbursed to patients

In 2013, 325 patients received financial assistance from this Fund

To date, more than 2,200 patients have relied on this Fund

The Cancer Patient Care Fund at a Glance


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Three year old, Gianna, shows love for her healthcare heroes, Tracey, Child Life Specialist and Andrea, RN
Members of the Cape Breton Mental Health Foundation leave a legacy, 

presenting Brad Jacobs, CEO, with a cheque for $675,000

Healthcare Heroes: The Cape 
Breton Mental Health Foundation
Leaving a Legacy of Transformational
Change 

 

The sound of laughter and building blocks snapping together fills the hallway of the Cape Breton 
Regional Hospital’s Pediatric Unit. Inside the renovated playroom, bright colors are splashed on the 
walls and comfortable nooks create a space for the children spending time on the unit to have a chance 
to just be kids.

The staff makes their rounds with a calm, yet upbeat spirit.
 

The Pediatrics Unit is different from others in the hospital. The staff takes their time to nurture the 
innocence and charisma of the patients. Caring for small bodies with big hearts is both the greatest 
challenge and the greatest reward for the healthcare professionals that work on the unit.
Pediatrics Unit Manager, Mickey Daye calls his staff “true healthcare heroes.” 

After a twelve hour day, when the lights in the playroom have been turned down, the dayshift staff 
heads home knowing that they have made a difference in the lives of young Cape Bretoners; with the 
love and passion to do it all again tomorrow. 

Working together as a team, the unity of one common goal is clear; 
making a difference in the lives of the little patients with larger than 

life dreams.  

Healthcare Heroes: The Pediatrics Staff 

Mental Health & 
Addiction Services 
Major Gift Campaign 
Update

This campaign supports at risk 

youth, housing, transportation 

and inpatient health and 

wellness

1 in 5 people are affected by 

mental health and addictions

Each year, more than 50,000 

patient contacts are made by the 

Mental Health and Addiction 

Services team

Each year, there are more than 

1,200 admissions to the Mental 

Health and Addiction Services 

inpatient units at the Regional 

Hospital

The CBMHF made a $692,000 

gift to the Regional Hospital 

Foundation. This is the largest 

gift the Regional Hospital 

Foundation has ever received 

from a non-government group



More than 1,800 children are treated each year on the Pediatrics Unit
Children receive treatment in PEDS for acute care, cancer, palliative care, chronic illness and 
mental health
In 2013, the Foundation provided more than $149,000 in funding for improved pediatric 
care, renovations and patient support
More than 5,400 hugs were given to sick children last year in this Unit 

Pediatric Care in Cape Breton:



For more than 30 years, the Cape Breton Mental Health Foundation 

(CBMHF) has made it their mission to improve the quality of life for 

those living with mental illness.

 

In September 2013, this group made history. The CBMHF made a 

$692,000 gift to the Regional Hospital Foundation, with the 

promise that their gift would be matched, launching a $1.35 million 

campaign for Mental Health and Addiction Services. 

 

“In talking with the CBMHF, two things became clear to me: this 

group had worked tirelessly to make a difference when nobody 

would shine a light on their cause, and that more work needed to be 

done for mental health,” says Brad Jacobs, CEO, Regional Hospital 

Foundation. 

"The services provided by the Mental Health and Addiction Services 

team are far reaching and there is an urgent need to improve 

services and supports,” says Dr. Linda Courey, Director, Mental 

Health and Addiction Services, Cape Breton District Health 

Authority. Dr. Courey continues, “The CBMHF’s legacy will continue 

for years to come, as their gift and this campaign will have a 

transformational impact on our community.”
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2013 Donors We are grateful for every gift we receive. In this report, we are pleased to recognize 
donors who have contributed $250 or more in 2013.
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Management Canada 
Ltd.
Bluenose Marathon - 
Kiley Casey
BMO - Halifax
BMO Nesbitt Burns Inc.
Boston Pizza
Mr. Paul G. Boutilier
Mr. Hugh Bowness
Mr. and Mrs. 
George Boyd
Mr. and Mrs. 
Glen H. Brann
Dr. Don Brien
Mr. Douglas Brown
Mr. Allan Bryden
Ms. Brenda Buck
Mr. William D. Burke
Mr. Murray W. Burrows
Dr. C.K. Butler Physician 
Inc.

C
Calli II Boutique
Cam Communications 
Ltd.
Cambridge Suites Hotel, 
Sydney
Mr. Gerard Campbell
Mr. James Campbell

Mr. Peter C. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. 
Pierre Camus
Canadian Cancer Society
Cape Breton Auto Show 
Society
Cape Breton District 
Health Authority
Cape Breton District 
Health Authority Staff
Cape Breton Dragon Boat 
Festival
Cape Breton Fiddlers Run
Cape Breton General 
Surgeons
Cape Breton Glass Ltd.
Cape Breton Island 
Building & Construction 
Trades Council
Cape Breton Island 
Housing Authority
Cape Breton Mental 
Health Foundation
Cape Breton Post
Cape Breton Regional 
Hospital Auxiliary
Cape Breton Regional 
Police
Cape Breton 
Screaming Eagles
Cape Breton University
Capers Helping Capers - 
CBU Student’s Union
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Card
Casino Nova Scotia
CBU Nursing Society
CBVRSB - Operations 
Department - Staff
Cedar’s Club
Celebrations Event 
Planning
Celtic Classic
Charm Diamond Centres
Cheticamp Pharmacy 
(1992) Ltd.
Estate of Christina M. 
Chisholm
Joseph Klemka and 
Jacqueline Chretien
Helen Cianfaglione and 
Mary Fitzgerald
CIBC
City Printers Ltd.
Mr. Tom Clarke
Clearwater Seafoods 
Limited Partnership
Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Clements
Coastal Business 
Opportunities
Miss Carol Cochrane
Connors Basics
Conway Disposal
Copol International Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. 
Norman Covey
Coxheath Elementary
Mr. Darrell Crane
Crane Cove Seafoods

Mrs. Dianne Crosby
Cruzan Rum

D
Destination Cape 
Breton
Mr. and Mrs. 
Eric J. Deveaux
Mr. D.A. Landry and Dr. 
Anne Frances D’Intino
Direct Tire Limited
Dominion Community 
Hawks Club
Mr. Leonard Doncaster
Mrs. Muriel Doncaster
Mrs. Shauna M. Doolan
Downtown Dental
Mr. Michael Drohan
Mr. Marc Andre Dumont
Mrs. Heather Dunn
Rex S. and Heather 
Dunn

E
E.E.M.S. Casual Day 
Fund
Enterprise Cape Breton 
Corporation
Enterprise Rent-a-Car
Eskasoni Band Council
Eskasoni Trading Post
Esplanade Executive 
Suites
John and Jeanne Eyking
Ms. Twila Eyking

F
Mr. and Mrs. 
Arthur Ferguson
Mr. Donald Ferguson 
and Mrs. Mary Ferguson
Mr. Louis J. Ferguson
Donald and Leona 
Fewer
Dr. and Mrs. Brian Foley
Fortress of Louisbourg 
Association
Mr. Elmer Fraser

G
G. Landry’s Vacuum 
Service Ltd.
Mr. and Ms. 
Michael Gallivan
Tammy and Jack 
Gardiner
Mr. Donnie Garnier
Genesis 
Communications
George D. Lewis School
Estate of Geraldine 
Gillis
Ms. Mary K. Gillis
Glace Bay Elementary
Glace Bay Hockey Moms

Glace Bay 
Senior High School
Glen Morrison 
Enhancement Fund 
Committee
Mr. and Mrs. 
Warren Gordon
Christopher and 
Lynn Gorey
Mrs. Susan Gouthro
Mr. Donald Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey 
Grant
Grant Thornton
Greenfield Elementary

H
Haley St. Adult Centre
Ms. Mary P. Hall
Hampton Inn by Hilton 
Sydney
Harbour Royale 
Development Ltd
Ms. Patricia Heading
Heading Floor and Wall
Heart Lung Wellness 
Walk
Dr. David Hickey
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Hickey
Mr. and Ms. Todd Higgins
Hillman’s Transfer Ltd.
Hockey Kids Against 
Cancer
Holiday Inn Sydney
Mr. Bruce Hollett
Hospitality Network
Mrs. Georgie Hubley
Mrs. Olive C. Humphrey
Mr. and Mrs. 
David S. Huntington
Ms. Pearl Huntington
Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Hurley
Mr. Jacques Hurtubise

I
Imperial Oil
In Step With Cape Breton
Mr. and Mrs. 
Walter Ingraham
International 
Brotherhood of Electrical 
Workers, Local 1852
International Union of 
Operating Engineers Local 
721
Island Career Academy
Island Distributors Ltd.

J
J L R Convenience Ltd.
JA Douglas McCurdy 
Sydney Airport
Dr. Peter Jackson and 
Mrs. Patricia Jackson
Mr. Rick Jenega
Mrs. Darlene Jennings

Jennings March
Ms. Muriel Jessome
Jim Sampson Motors 
Ltd.
Jimmy Dan’s Holdings
Johnson Insurance
Mr. and Mrs. 
Winston Jordan

K
Kajetanowicz 
Physicians Incorp.
Mr. Martin J. Karrel
Kennedy Animal 
Hospital
Kenny’s Pizza
Kevin MacKinnon 
Memorial Golf 
Tournament
Kidzdoc
Kinsmen Club Of 
Sydney
Kiwanis Club of Cape 
Breton Golden K
Knights of Columbus 
#3850

L
Mr. Patrick Lahey
Lambert Todd Days 
Society
Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Landry
Ms. Karen Landry
Ms. Beth Latham
Ms. Lois A. Latham
Mrs. Hazel Latimer
Mr. and Mrs. 
David Laurendeau
Mr. and Mrs. 
Herbert Lawson
Le Club Kinsmen De 
Cheticamp
Mrs. Evelyn LeDrew
Lemoine Vol. Fire 
Dept.
Lend A Hand
Mr. and Mrs. 
Steve Lewis
Dr. Peter W.  and 
Mrs. M. Littlejohn
Lloyd MacDonald 
Nissan
Estate of 
Wayne Lorway
Mr. and Mrs. 
Kirby Losch
Lotherington’s Flowers 
& Gifts
Louisbourg Shark 
Fishing Derby
Dr. Mary Lynch

M
Mac Tec 
Communication 
Systems
Mrs. Elizabeth 
MacAulay
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Ms. Hannah MacAulay
MacBoudreau 
Enterprises Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. 
Gordon M. MacDonald
Mr. Jeff MacDonald
Honorable Manning 
MacDonald C.D., 
M.L.A.
Mr. Norman 
MacDonald
Dr. Paul MacDonald 
and Mrs. Christine 
MacDonald
Ronald and Rosemary 
MacDonald
Ms. Sarah MacDonald
Mrs. Stella MacDonald
Mr. Wayne MacDonald
Mr. Merrill MacInnis
Joe and Jeanette 
MacIntyre
MacIntyre Chevrolet 
Ltd.
Ms. Linda MacKeigan
Mr. Ivan D. MacKenzie
Mr. Donald 
MacKinnon
Mr. Jack MacKinnon
Mr. John MacLellan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
MacLellan
MacLennan Jr. High 
School
Mrs. Alana MacLeod
Ms. Kristy MacLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
MacLeod
Mr. Dan C. MacNeil
Mr. and Mrs. 
F. X. MacNeil
Hayes and Elaine 
MacNeil
Mr. Hughie MacNeil
Rev. Joseph A. 
MacNeil
Mr. Bob Pelley and 
Mrs. Melody MacNeil
Ms. Patsy MacNeil
Mr. and Mrs. 
Charles MacPherson
Ms. Kathryn Mahon
Malcolm Munroe 
Memorial Jr. High
Mr. and Mrs. 
John Malcom
Maritime 
Environmental 
Training Institute
Dr. Albert Maroun
Marquis Realty
Ms. Michelle Marsh
Mr. Frank Mason
Myrtle and Allan 
Matheson
Mr. Rob Matheson
Max 98.3/CJCB 
1270AM/94.9FM The 
Cape
Mayflower Dental 
Group
Mayflower Mall
Mrs. Margaret Mayich

Mrs. Thelma McCurdy
Mr. and Mrs. 
Ian McDonald
Jamie and Barb McDonald
McDonald’s Restaurant
Dr. Marion McIntosh
Mr. Robert McLean
Mrs. Agnes McPhee
Mr. Allan McPhee
Medavie Blue Cross
Medavie Health 
Foundation
Mr. Sid Meloney
Mrs. Lois Mercer
Metro Sanitation
MGM & Associates
Ms. Donna M. Mikol
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Milburn
Carol Miller
Dr. M.D. Miller Inc.
Mira River Boaters
Ms. Marie Moore
Mr. Morgan Moore
Dr. Avtar K. Munshi and 
Mrs. Vijay Munshi
Dr. Moazzam Murad
Rev. Douglas J. Murphy

N
N.S. Crown Attorney’s 
Association
National Bank Financial
New Harris Run Walk or 
Crawl
John and Carole Newell
Bill and Sandra Newman
Mr. and Mrs. 
Thong Nguyen
Mr. Jerry Nickerson
NICU Moms Fundraiser 
- Stacey Turnbull, Jamie 
Therrien, Kelly Baldwin
Nova Learning Inc.
Nova Scotia #2 Red 
Knights Motor Cycle Club
Nova Scotia Gaming 
Corporation
Nova Scotia Highland 
Village Society
Nova Scotia Lands
Nova Scotia Liquor 
Commission #2445, New 
Waterford
Nova Scotia Power Inc. 
- Eastern Territory Field 
Operations
Nova Scotia Power, 
Sydney
Nova Surgeons 
Incorporated
NSCC Marconi Campus
NuStar Energy

O
Oak Hall
Ocean Fuels
Office Interiors
Dr. Michelle O’Neill
Mrs. Janelle Osborne
OTS

Our Lady of Fatima, CWL

P
P. McGuire’s Transfer & 
Storage Ltd.
Paramount Pharmasave
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Parsons
Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Peach
Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Peddle
Peller Estates
Perlae Couture
Mr. Mike Peters
Philips Lifeline
Mr. Darryl Poirier
Polysteel Atlantic Ltd.
Ms. Margaret Pottie
Pride Mobility Products
Mrs. Beatrice Prince
Mr. Gordon MacDonald 
and Ms. Mary Prince
Prostate Cancer Canada
Ms. Sarah Pye

R
R & R Medical Inc.
R. H. Vincent Massey 
Chapter, IODE
Race The Cape
Rack & Roll Billiards
The Ramsay Family
Ramsay’s Cycle and Sport
Ramsay’s Honda Auto 
Sales Ltd.
Ratchford Photographic 
Studio
RBC Foundation
RBC Global Asset 
Management
RBC Royal Bank
RE/MAX Park Place Inc. - 
Valarie Sampson
Mrs. Lee-Ann Redshaw
Refresh Body & Skin Care 
Clinic
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Reid
Ride For The Cure
Ms. Carol Rizzetto
Mrs. Anna Roberts
John and Mary Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Rogers
Ms. Nancy Roland
Mrs. Madonna Romeo
Ron May Group Ltd.
Rona
Ronnie O’Neil Memorial 
Ball Tournament
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Ross
Rotary Club of Sydney
Rotary Whaler Boat Races
Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch 55
Mr. Paul Rudderham
Rudderham’s Source For 
Sports

S
S & M Trucking Ltd.
Saf-Way Auto Parts Ltd.

Ms. Sharon Salter
Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Sampson
Ms. Mumtaz Schombara
Diana Schwartz
Ms. Stephanie Schwartz
Scotiabank, Halifax
Scotiabank, Sydney
Seaboard Transport 
Group
Seaside Communication
Mr. and Mrs. 
Lorne Serroul
Shamrock the Night 
Away
Sherwood Park 
Education Centre
Siva Thanamayooran 
Medical Inc.
Mr. Darren Sives
Mr. and Mrs. 
Donald Sives
Mr. Clifford Smith
Dr. and Mrs. 
Murdock A. Smith
Sobeys #728
Mr. and Mrs. 
Gordon J. Spencer
St. Peter’s Parish C.W.L.
Steve Lewis Auto Body
Mrs. Wendy Stevens
Strategic Charitable 
Giving Foundation
Mr. Alan Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. 
Michael D. Sullivan
Suzanne Craig Designs
Dr. Andrew Swanson 
and Ms. Tiffany Islip
Sydney Canada 
Revenue Agency - Social 
Committee
Sydney City Hospital 
Nursing Class of 1969
Sydney Mazda
Sydney Tar Ponds 
Agency
Sysco

T
Tamarind Optical
TD Canada Trust
TELUS Corporation
Terramac Contracting 
Ltd.
The Breton Law Group
The Kings Mutual 
Insurance Company
The Rolling Phones Inc.
The Windsor 
Foundation
Three Ports Fisheries 
Limited
Ms. Brenda Tomie and 
Ms. Victoria Tomie
Tracie’s Salon and Spa
Trans-Atlantic Preforms 
Ltd.
Transit Plumbing & 
Heating Ltd.
Dr. Hilda Tremblett

Trifos Design 
Consultants
Ray and Anne Tynski

U
Mr. Ernst Udby
United Way of 
Cape Breton
United Way of 
Greator Toronto
United Way of 
Halifax Region
United Way of Ottawa
United Way Of 
Pictou County
Mr. and Mrs. 
George A. Unsworth
Mr. Stephen Unsworth
Unsworth Kachafanas
Dr. Muhammad Usman 
Medicine Inc.

V
Mr. and Mrs. 
Steve Van Nostrand
Ms. Annette 
Verschuren
Ms. Joyce Vickers
Victoria Farmers Co-op 
Ltd.
Virtual Media 
Productions Ltd.

W
Mr. and Mrs. 
John E. Walker
Wanda Breski Trust
Mr. Brian Warcop and 
Mrs. Cynthia Isenor
Wayne Gretzky 
Foundation (Canada)
Westin Nova Scotian 
Hotel
Wilson Investments 
Limited (Tim Hortons)
Craig and Suzanne 
Winsor
Mr. and Mrs. 
Richard Wludyka
Womens Institute of 
Nova Scotia
Dr. Amanda 
Woodhouse

Z
Ziggy’s Pub & Grill
Zumba Fundraiser



2013 Monthly Friendship Club We are pleased to recognize 
and thank our 2013 monthly 
donors. 

Mrs. Stella Allen
Mr. Paul Andrea
Doug and Stella Anthony
Mrs. Magdalen Anthony
Mrs. Zita M. Armishaw
Dr. Hammad Asim Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. 
Bernard L. Aucoin
Mr. Dave Aucoin
Mr. and Mrs. 
Gerard Aucoin
Mr. Russell Baker
Mr. Bob Barrett and 
Mrs. Elizabeth Barrett
Mr. Robert G. Barry
Mr. and Mrs. 
Ignatius Batten
Gordon M. Baxter
Mrs. Ruth Beaton
Mr. and Mrs. 
Everett Beaver
Mr. Brian Beckett
Mr. Neil Bell
Ms. Sherri Bennett
Mrs. Therese Benoit
Rod and Janice Beresford
Jackie and Catherine 
Bettens
Annette and Ronald 
Blundon
Raymond and Joan 
Boudreau
Mr. Rob Bourque
Henry and Cynthia 
Boutilier
Mr. Dale Brown
Ms. Paulette Brown
Douglas and Elizabeth 
Buffett
Mr. Earl Buffett
Dr. and Mrs. Farokh 
Buhariwalla

Mr. Ben Bunin
Walter and Bernice Burgess
Ms. Marion Burke
Peter and Marlene Burke
W. Joseph Burke
Mr. Dennis Burns
Mrs. Stella Cameron
Ms. Deborah Campbell
Mr. Neil Campbell and 
Mrs. Elizabeth Campbell
Mrs. Mary Campbell
Ms. Wendy Campbell
Mr. Gordon B. Cann
Mr. Basil Cantwell and 
Mrs. Norma Cantwell
Ms. Stacey Carey
Lorraine and John Carroll
Mr. Travis Caudle
Mr. Lloyd Chartrand
Denise and Darren Chiasson
John and Carol Anne 
Chiasson
Mrs. Mary Chiasson
Mr. Bert Christie
Ms. Donna Coady
Mr. Barry Coffin
John and Sheila Coleman
George and Verna Collier
Wayne and Joan Connors
Ms. Faye Cooke
Mr. Dave Couture
Shirley Covey
Caroline, Marianne, Maeve 
and Rhys Coyle
Joyce and John Crane
Ms. Rayna Crittenden
Ms. Linda Crockett
Mr. Francis D. Currie
Mr. and Mrs. 
Gerald A. Currie

Mr. Kevin Currie
Leah Jane and Bruce 
Curry
Mrs. Clara M. Dalton
Anastasia and Edward 
Danyluk
Mrs. Faye David
Mrs. Rose C. Delorenzo
Evangeline and Edward 
Deruelle
Ms. Catherine K. Dilney
Ms. Mary Ann Donohue
Patsy and Melvin Dove
Lawrence and Rhoda 
Dowe
Michael and Marilyn 
Drake
Mr. Donald Dunbar
Mr. Frank and 
Mrs. Sandra M. Dunn
Mr. Raymond R. Eldridge
Mr. and Mrs. 
John C. Ellsworth
Mr. Steve Ettinger
Ken and Alena Ferrar
Mrs. and Mr. 
Joan M. Fiander
Andrew and Alicia 
Finnigan
Ms. Erin Finnigan
Mr. and Mrs. 
Angus Fleming
Mrs. Muriel Forgeron
Mr. Donald Forsyth
Mrs. Linda Fortune
Dr. Kevin and Sharon 
Francis
Ms. Deborah Fraser
Ms. Hazel E. Fraser
Ms. Veronica Fraser
Bernie and Carmella 
French

Ms. Susan Fricker
Mr. Andre Gallant
Ms. Margaret Gaskell
Genesis Communications
Margaret and Roy 
Gennette
Ms. Anita Gillard
Mr. Arthur G. Gillis
Dan and Eleanor Gillis
Mrs. Anne Marie Giorno
Ms. Judi Gouthro
Mr. Steven Grace
Mrs. Catherine M. 
Graham
Mr. and Mrs. 
Daniel R. Graham
Ms. Judith E. Grant
Mr. and Mrs. 
George Green
Ms. Donna Hall
Mr. James R. Halloran
Ms. Nancy Hanrahan
Ronald and Catherine 
Hanrahan
Lois and Melvin Hardy
Mr. and Mrs. 
Gordon Harvey
Cathy and Greg Hawley
Mr. Allen P. Hayes
Mr. Bernard Hayes and 
Mrs. Agnes Hayes
Mrs. Andree Hearn & 
Mr. William R. Hearn
Harry and Muriel 
Henderson
Ms. Cynthia Hickey
Michael and Tracy Hilliard
Donnie and Kelly Holland
Mr. Donald J. Hollohan
Mr. David and Clara 
Howley

Ron and Irene Howley
Mr. Stan Hughes
Hector and Mildred 
Huntington
Ms. Janine Hussey
Don and Wilda Hyde
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Irons
Ms. Jodi Jackson
Brad and Catherine 
Jacobs
Ms. Michelle Jacobs
Mr. Bernard Jessome & 
Mrs. Lorraine Jessome
Mr. Bernie Johnston
George and Edith Jones
Mrs. Mary E. Joseph
Judy’s Sewing Shop
Ms. Melissa Kavanagh
Ms. Heather Kearney
Mr. Vince Kehoe
Diane and Michael 
Lachowiez
Mr. Kenneth Laffin
Paul and Brenda Landry
Mr. and Mrs. 
David Langlois
Mr. Laurent Lavoie
Alison and Ron Lawrence
Ms. Colleen Leadbeater
Ms. Georgina Leadbeater
Mr. and Mrs. 
Harold M. Leadbeater
Mrs. Alvina LeBlanc
Leandre and Josephine 
LeBlanc
Mr. Paul LeBlanc and 
Mrs. Brenda LeBlanc
Wayne and Marielle 
LeBlanc
Edith and George Lees
Greg and Julie Leforte

2013 Pledges - Capital Campaign & 
Mental Health We are pleased to recognize the following donors who have made multi-year 

pledges and major gifts to the Cape Breton Cares Capital Campaign and the 
Mental Health and Addiction Service Major Gift Campaign.

Acadian Credit Union Ltd.
Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne G. Beaton
Belmac Supplies Ltd.
BMO Bank of Montreal
Burke’s Furniture
Cape Breton Beverages 
Ltd.
Cape Breton Regional 
Municipality
Capserveco (Grant 
Thornton)
CIBC
Mr. Michael Claener
Coady Credit Union Ltd.

Dr. Gina Deveaux
Dominion Credit Union
Dwight J. W. Rudderham 
Law Office Inc.
Glace Bay Central Credit 
Union
Harbourfront Development 
Ltd.
Joneljim Concrete 
Construction Ltd.
Mr. Guy LaFosse
Louisbourg Seafoods
Vince and Natalie MacLean
MacLeod Lorway Insurance
Louis and Kathryn Maroun

Dr. Ross F. McCurdy, Ph.D.
Mercer Fuels Ltd.
Municipal Ready-Mix Ltd.
Municipality of The 
County of Inverness
Municipality of the 
County of Victoria
Nash & Associates 
Chartered Accountants
Mr. and Mrs. 
Norris Nathanson
New Waterford Credit 
Union Ltd.
North Sydney Credit 
Union

Plaza Ford
Plumbers & Pipefitters 
U.A. Local 682
Power Corporation of 
Canada
Princess Credit Union
Quality Concrete
RKO Steel Ltd
Sampson McDougall
Harold and Diane 
Schwartz
Ms. Margo Schwartz
Schwartz Furniture 
Showrooms Ltd.
St. Joseph’s Credit Union

Steel Centre Credit 
Union
Tim and Lisa Sullivan
Sydney Credit Union 
(Main Branch)
The John and Jeanne 
Eyking Family 
Foundation
The Sobey Foundation
Whitney Credit Union



Henry and Anne Lelandais
Jerry and Sharon Lemoine
Bernard and Yvonne 
LeVert
Mr. Gilbert and 
Mrs. Bernardine Lewis
Brian and Sandra Lewis
Ms. Janice Lewis
Ms. Patricia Lewis
Mrs. Stacey Lewis
Ms. Ann Ley
Mr. Laurie Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. 
Arthur Lockerbie
Ms. Marlene Lovett
Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Lynk
James and Marguerite 
MacArthur
Ms. Jody MacArthur
Ms. Carrie MacAskill
Mr. Jim MacCormack
Sheila MacCormick
Gordon and Pat MacCoy
Adeline and Jerome 
MacDonald
Albert and Marlene 
MacDonald
Ms. Arlene A. MacDonald
Dr. Bill MacDonald
Ms. Debbie MacDonald
Mr. Frank MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. 
Greg MacDonald
James and Barbara 
MacDonald
Ms. Jean A. MacDonald
Rev. John J. MacDonald
Mr. Kenneth and 
Mrs. Doreen M. 
MacDonald
Marilyn and Jason 
MacDonald
Stan and Stephanie 
MacDonald
Ms. Heather MacDougall
Stephanie and Mike 
MacDougall
Mrs. Mary MacEachern
Mrs. Anne M. 
MacGillivary & Mr. Sandy 
MacGillivary
Mr. Chris MacInnis
Ms. Michele MacInnis
Ian & Ann Marie 
MacIntyre

Delores MacIntyre
Ms. Mildred MacIsaac
Linda and Eric MacKay
Mr. Robert A. MacKay
Ms. Rose M. MacKay
Gordon and Dorothy 
MacKeigan
Mr. and Mrs. 
Greg MacKenzie
Michael and Marie 
MacKenzie
Mrs. Thelma D. MacKenzie
Cecil and Georgina Mackie
Jack and Aileen MacKillop
Albert and Margaret 
MacKinnon
John and Phyllis MacKinnon
Ms. Josephine M. 
MacKinnon
Mrs. Levinia MacKinnon
Margaret Ann MacKinnon
Mr. Michael J. MacKinnon
Eileen and Alex MacLean
George and Lois MacLean
James and Catherine 
MacLean
Jennifer and Jonathan 
MacLean
Mr. Gerard MacLellan
Ms. Shenna MacLennan
Ms. Barbara MacLeod
Fr. Greg MacLeod
Ms. Mary-Lou MacLeod
Mr. Simone Archer and Mrs. 
Leeanne MacLeod-Archer
Gwelda and Norman 
MacMillan
John and Angela MacMillan
Ms. Kendra MacMillan
Ms. Jan MacNeil
Ms. Josephine A. MacNeil
Katherine and Charles 
MacNeil
Mr. Cordell O’Brien and 
Mrs. Patricia MacNeil
Vincent MacNeil
Mr. Frank A. MacPherson
Ms. Patricia MacQueen
Ms. Evelyn MacRitchie
Debra and James MacRury
Mike and Patricia 
MacSween

Mr. Louis J. Maillet
Mrs. Myrna Marchand
Mr. Bruce Marsh
Dennis and Mary Marsh
Ms. Ann Martell
Mr. Simon McGean and 
Mrs. Sarah C. McGean
Dr. Christopher McIntosh
Ms. Pauline McIsaac
Ms. Jessie McKenzie
Ms. Ruth McLagan
Helen and William 
McLellan
Mr. Bernie McLeod and 
Mrs. Wilma K. McLeod
Mr. and Mrs. Ray McNabb
Ms. Colleen McNamara
Ms. Diane M. McNeil
Mrs. Emmeline McNeil
Mr. Thomas W. McNeil
Ms. Rosalie McPherson
Carole and Blair Meating
Bruce and Lizz Meloney
Barbara Mercer
Brian and Donna 
Mikkelson
Ken and Suzanne Miles
Alex and Irene Miller
Mr. Bobby Mills & 
Mrs. Heather Mills
Mr. Terrance Moore & 
Mrs. Mary Moore
Arlene and Brian 
Morrison
Mrs. Darlene J. Morrison
Ms. Marian Morrison
Ms. Pat Muggah
Ms. Katie Muise
Ms. Mildred Murphy
Teresa and Bernie Murphy
Ms. Courtney Myatt
Dr. and Mrs. 
Mahmood Naqvi
David and Paula Nearing
Ralph and Mary Neville
Mr. Paul F. O’Keefe
Mrs. Lorna Oldale
Sean and Bernadette 
Orrell
Ms. Carolyn Paul
Mr. and Mrs. 
Claude Peach

Harold Peach
Mr. Robert J. Peach
Mr. Alan Peddle
Ms. Sandy Peddle
Mr. Greg Penney
Faith Penny
Elaine Pertus
Ann-Marie and Abe 
Peters
Abe and Elda Phillips
Lisa and Kevin Polegatto
Mrs. Carmel Popwell
Mrs. Jacqueline Poushay
Ms. Jennifer Quinn
Ms. Bertha Raoul
Mr. Jacob E. Reid Jr
Marilyn and John Reid
Mrs. Theresa C. Reid
Anne Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Ripley
Mr. and Mrs. Art Risk
Mr. Daniel J. Roach
Ms. Marilyn Roberts
Mr. Luke Rogers and 
Mrs. Lorraine Rogers
RUA Sports Fanatic
Mr. and Mrs. 
Walter Rutherford
Mr. Jerry Ryan
Ms. Lorilee Ryan
Ms. Ann Sampson
Ms. Gina Sampson-Ryan
Evelyn and Doug Schaller
Mr. George Schaller
Dr. Jacquelyn T. Scott, 
O.C.
Ms. Allana Serroul
Mrs. Gloria Seward
Mr. Allan C. Shaw
Donald and Sylvia Skinner
Ms. Josephine Sobol
Mr. Kevin Stagg
Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Stephenson
Ms. Germaine Stevenson
Mr. Scott Steward
Mr. Corrie Stewart
Ms. Georgina Stewart
Mr. Robert Stewart
Ms. Sherri L. Stewart
Mrs. Nancy Strong

Shayna and Darren Strong
Maureen Sullivan and 
George MacDonald
Darrell Syms
Mrs. Brenda Tattrie
Mrs. Eleanor D. Taylor
Mr. John Terry
Dieter and Freda Thelen
Mr. Paul Theriault
Mr. Dane Thompson
Mr. Dave Thompson
Mr. Renald Thompson
Louise and Tony Tierney
Ms. Sheilah Trew
Roy and Mary Ann Troke
Neil and Catherine 
Van-De-Ven
Mrs. Peggy Vassallo
Mr. and Mrs. 
David Vatcher
Bernadette and Kenneth 
Wadden
Dianne and Donald 
Wadden
Mrs. Clara Wadman
Debi and Kent Walker
Mrs. Margaret Walker
Vince and Kay Walker
Mr. Francis Wall and 
Mrs. Jo-Anne V. Wall
Sydney and Mary Walsh
Mrs. Geraldine White
Mrs. Rose White
Graham and Betty 
Williams
Mr. Craig Wilson
John and Sandra Wilson
Ms. Cathy Wilton
Mr. Daniel Wincey
Michael and Patricia 
Woodford
Ms. Debbie Young
Kevin and Anne Young
Mrs. Mary P. Yurchesyn

Connect with us: Facebook/Cape Breton Regional Hospital Foundation

Follow Us on Twitter @BecauseUcare

Instagram: BecauseUcare



We are grateful to our donors who live near and far and give generously to 

ensure the best care is available for family and friends in Cape Breton. 

Check out where our healthcare heroes live across Canada!
 

"Map of Canada with Provinces by FreeVectorMaps.com"

 

Did You Know That 10% of Our 
Donors Live Outside of Cape Breton?

 

Ontario

799

Cape Breton

23,754New
Brunswick

205
Alberta

198

Nova Scotia
(Outside Cape Breton)

1,570
(1,037 in Halifax)


  




